Minutes of the Morley Panthers Rollerskating Club General Meeting
held on 31 January 2017

Present: Chris Harrigan, Rebecca Hawkins, Barbara Rye, Peter Rye and Jodie Walker.
Apologies: Kylie Robertson
Time meeting opened: 5.30 pm.

Minutes: for meeting held on 3 January 2017.
Moved: Barbara Rye Seconded: Jodie Walker

Correspondence out: 2017 insurance details sent to Bunnings and to the City of
Bayswater.

Correspondence in: emails regarding League 2, the Officials seminar and Bunbury
camp and the 2017 requirements for the Nationals, and a letter from City of Bayswater
giving us approval to run a Temporary Food Business.

Registrar’s report: we currently have 36 artistic, 1 hockey and 9 speed members.
Moved: Rebecca Hawkins Seconded: Barbara Rye

Treasurer’s report: as per written report.
Moved: Chris Harrigan Seconded: Peter Rye

Club payments to Skate WA for Skate Australia memberships were submitted in
December but the transfer was returned a month later without any apparent reason. A
second submission also appears to have failed, but another attempt will be made.

Chris is to look for a good price for MY OB software and report back to the committee.

Artistic report: as per written report.
Moved: Peter Rye Seconded: Rebecca Hawkins

Speed report: none.

Fundraising: Drinks have already been bought for the Bunnings fundraiser in March. We
plan to sell bottles of water at Midvale at League Two but won’t be able to sell any food
or coffee at either venue.

Other business: 1. Members have been asking for information on the venues for our
competitions as they were not given on an early calendar. It was confirmed that the
venues are already available on both the Morley and Skate WA websites.

2. Peter is drawing up guidelines for all the kinds of club awards that may be presented at
our end-of-year registration and showskate night.



3. We are still waiting on some of the Morley coaches and other officials to provide
details of their Working With Children cards.

4. Peter and Barbara will leave the figure-laying equipment at the rink ready for use when
the new floor is finished. They will be able to lay loops before they go away on holiday if
the floor is ready by then, but Miles Vinar has agreed to take over this job if needed.

Next meeting: Monday 13 March 2017, at 5.30 pm.

Time meeting closed: 6.15 pm.

Jodie Walker (President)



